

												 


BILL SYNOPSIS

: 
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	Sale of Property – 
5001 Reisterstown Road 
aka Langston Hughes Elementary School 

Sponsor: President Brandon Scott (on behalf of Dept. of Real Estate)
Introduced: May 18, 2020

Purpose:

For the purpose of authorizing the Mayor and City Council of Baltimore to sell, at either public or private sale, all its interest in certain property known as 5001 Reisterstown Road aka Langston Hughes Elementary School (Block 4596, Lot 001) and no longer needed for public use; providing for a special effective date. 

Effective:  Date of enactment
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Analysis


Current Law:  
 
Article V - Comptroller; Section 5(b); Baltimore City Charter; (1996 Edition)

Background
 
The surplus year for this property was 2015, and it is the former Langston Hughes Elementary School which was built in 1976. This building is 41,715 square feet, and sits on approximately 2.7 acres of land. If enacted, Bill 20-0534 would grant Youth Educational services, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization the ability to purchase the property known as 5001 Reisterstown Road. This location currently serves as The Langston Hughes Community, Business and Resource Center, and has been operating on the premises of this property since July 3, 2017. Youth Educations services was granted exclusive rights to enter and use this building for a limited time period, while negotiating for a longer-term arrangement. The sale of this property to the Youth Educational services organization would constitute an agreement being reached with the city for them to permanently occupy this facility.

The Langston Hughes Community, Business and Resource Center has three libraries on the site of this facility, and they also provide the following resources to the members of the Park Heights community and other residents of the city wishing to take advantage of their services. There are programs for seniors, services for people dealing with substance and mental health problems, childcare services, financial literacy education, and a neighborhood computer lab which has one of the largest Wi-Fi facilities in the state of Maryland. 

This area is no longer needed for public use and does not impact any park property, or right of way. No property owner should be negatively affected by this action.

               
Additional Information
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Information Source(s): Agency Reports, Maryland Land Records
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